CHATHAM COUNTY BOARD OF ELECTIONS CANVASS MEETING

984-D Thompson St., Pittsboro, NC 27312 March 13, 2020–11:00 P.M.

The Chatham County Board of Elections met at the Board of Elections office 984-D Thompson Street, Pittsboro, NC 27312 on March 13, 2020 at 11:00 p.m. for Canvass. The following people were present, Chair Laura Heise, Secretary Charles Ramos, Member Amy Meek, Member Mark Barroso, Machine Technician Carla Daniel, Director Pandora Paschal and Deputy Director Steve Simos.

Secretary Charles Ramos asked everyone to stand for a moment of silence. Afterwards, he led everyone in reciting the pledge of allegiance to the flag.

Chair Laura Heise called the meeting to order.

The board reviewed election returns and completed the 2020 Primary Election Abstract of Votes to certify the official election results for the Primary Election.

The board discussed COVID-19 and how it could impact the Board of Elections office and meetings if the Pandemic worsens. The board will address this issue at the next regular meeting in March as directives are given by the state and the county.

The board ask staff to be prepared to discuss issues during the Primary Election at the Manns Chapel precinct and Pittsboro precinct at the regular meeting on Tuesday, March 17, 2020.

Amy Meek made the motion to adjourn the meeting. All were in favor.

Charles Ramos, Secretary

Pandora Paschal, Attest